
 
On November 7, 2017 
the citizens of Tooele City 
voted for a new Mayor and 

two City Council members. 
 

Beginning January 2018, Debbie Winn will be 
sworn in as the new Mayor of Tooele City.  
Congratulations to Mayor-Elect Winn! 
 

Scott Wardle was also re-elected to the Tooele 
City Council and will begin his 4th term of 
service. Melodi Gochis was elected and is 
the newest member of the City Council. 
Congratulations to Scott and Melodi!  
 

Thank you to all those who were willing to put 
their name on the ballot and who are willing to 
serve our community! 
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December Calendar 

Dec. 1 Swimming lesson registration at 
the Pratt Aquatic Center is now 
open online at tooelecity.org 

Dec. 2 Santa Parade starts at 10 am 
Dec. 4  Annual Holiday Concert 

featuring “Eclipse 6” at the THS 
Auditorium 7 pm 

Dec. 5 FREE Resume Writing 
Workshop at DWS  1 - 3:30 pm 
Call 435-833-7322 for more info 

Dec. 5 Adulting 101 Series at the 
Tooele City Library 5 pm 

Dec. 6 Kids Holiday Craft Club “Santa’s 
Workshop” at Tooele City Hall 
2 pm... Must be pre-registered 

Dec. 6 City Council Meeting at City Hall 
7 pm 

Dec. 11 12 Days of Christmas Family 
Activity at the Dow James 
Building 6:30 pm… Must be 
pre-registered 

Dec. 13 Story Time with Santa at the 
City Library 11 am—12 pm*** 

Dec. 13  Planning Commission Meeting 
at City Hall  7 pm 

Dec. 17 Community Performance of 
Handel’s Messiah at the Tooele 
High School Auditorium 
7:30 pm 

Dec. 18 Family Event: A Trip to 
Whoville at the Tooele City 
Library 6 pm 

Dec. 19 FREE Interview Techniques 
Workshop at DWS 1 - 3:30 pm 
Call 435-833-7322 for info 

Dec. 20 City Council Meeting at City Hall 
7 pm 

Dec. 25  Christmas Day 
City offices will be closed for the 
holiday 

Dec. 29 Fridays on Vine applications 
due by 5 pm 

Jan. 1  New Year’s Day 
 City offices will be closed for the 
holiday 

Jan. 2 2018 Park reservations open 
online and in person 

***See Page 2 for all the great holiday 
events taking place in December at the 
Tooele City Library! 
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A Farewell Message from Mayor Dunlavy... 
     Merry Christmas to all of 
you! I hope this year was 
one of accomplishments and 
happiness. As this will be my 
last Ninety North Main leƩer, I 
want to tell each of you, it 
truly has been a privilege and 
an honor to work at Tooele 
City. I wish I could put into 
words how very fortunate we 
are to have a city government, 
staffed with really incredible 
people, providing essenƟal city 
services to each of us every 
day. 

The last 12 years that I have 
spent serving as your Mayor 
has been the most rewarding 

experience, professionally, I  
could have ever imagined. I will 
miss doing the work, meeƟng 
the challenges, and helping 
make this beauƟful City beƩer.  

     Thank you to the members 
of the City Council. It’s been so 
great to accomplish projects 
because we worked so well 
together. Thanks also to my 
awesome family for their never 
ending support. To the super 
people of Tooele, I express my 
hearƞelt graƟtude for allowing 
me to serve.    

Mayor Patrick 
Dunlavy 

2018 reservations for  
park pavilions will open   
ONLINE on our website 
www.tooelecity.org or will 

also be taken in person at the Tooele City Parks 
and Recreation Office at Tooele City Hall 
(90 North Main Street, Tooele) beginning at 
8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, January 2, 2018.  
 
 

Reservations for ball fields will have to be made 
in person at the Parks and Recreation Office 
beginning January 2, 2018 at 8:00 a.m. 
 
 
 

Call Parks & Recreation NOW at 435-843-2143  for 
more details about reserving the Dow James 
Building.  

 

When Mayor Dunlavy retires on December 31st of this year, 
he will have served our City for 50 years, 12 of those years as 
our Mayor. Mayor Dunlavy — the staff, employees, and 
residents of Tooele City THANK YOU for your dedication and all 
the time and love you have given on behalf of our community 

and all of the people you have served! Congratulations on your retirement! 
You will be greatly missed! 

2018 Tooele City Arts Council Grant Applications are now available online at 
www.tooelecity.org or at City Hall. Applications are due to the Tooele City Arts 
Council (90 N. Main Street, Tooele, UT  84074) no later than 5:00 p.m. on January 26, 
2018. For more info. go online or call  435.843.2141 or email hollyt@tooelecity.org. 
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TEEN TIME:  Thursdays • 4:00 ‐ 6:00 p.m.  
Teens only! Play games, watch movies, create art 
in your own space with friends! Bring your own 
headphones. (Ages 12 – 18).  Dec. 7:Holiday Cards 
for Seniors; Dec. 14: Movie—The Grinch; Dec. 21: 
Holiday Party; Dec. 28: Speed Friending. 
 
 
 

BEDTIME STORIES:  Thursdays • 6:30  – 7:00 p.m.  
Create digital worlds using MinecraŌ at this 
weekly meetup for teens and tweens. Bring your 
own laptop or use a library laptop. (Ages 10 – 18). 
 
 
 

MINECRAFT MEETUP (TEENS/TWEENS):   
Fridays • 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.  Create digital 
worlds using MinecraŌ at this weekly 
meetup for teens and tweens. Bring your 
own laptop or use a library laptop. 
(Ages 10 – 18). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS 
LETTERS TO SANTA: 
December 1 ‐ 20 

Write a leƩer to Santa and leave it in his mailbox 
at the Library! 
 
 
 

COLORING CONTESTS FOR ALL AGES: 
December 1 ‐ 20. 
Join the new coloring craze for EVERY age! 
CreaƟvely color and enter your masterpiece at 
the Library before December 23. 
Prizes for the winners of each age group!  
  ‐  Kids 0 – 11:  Page in Transcript‐BulleƟn’s local    
      coloring book. 
  ‐  Teens 12 ‐ 18:  Page available at the Library. 
  ‐  Adults 19+:  Page available at the Library. 
 
 
 

18 BEFORE 2018 TEEN CHALLENGE 
December 1 ‐ 30 
Pick up the 18 Before 2018 Teen Challenge and 
complete the acƟviƟes for an entry to win an 
exciƟng prize!  
 

REGULAR EVENTS 
KIDS CAFÉ:  Mondays, Tuesdays, & Wednes‐
days • 3:30 p.m.—4:30 p.m.  Free aŌerschool 
snacks for kids 18 and younger. 
 

WIGGLE WORMS:  Tuesdays • 11 a.m. & 
11:30 a.m.  Wiggle Worms is an interacƟve story 
Ɵme designed for 2 ‐ 3 year old children.  
 

STORY TIME:  Wednesdays • 11 a.m. & 
11:30 a.m.  Story Ɵme is a preschool program 
designed for 4 – 5 year old children. No story 
Ɵme on Dec. 27th 
 

SANTA STORY TIME 
Wed., December 13 
11 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.  
Santa Claus will read 
his favorite holiday 
stories and hear your 
Christmas wishes. 

 

WACKY WEDNESDAY:   
Wednesdays • 1 p.m. ‐ 2:30 p.m. 
A weekly, wacky adventure on Wednesdays! 
(Ages 5 ‐12).  Dec. 6:  Holiday Cartoons; 
Dec. 13: Holiday Bingo; Dec. 20: STEAM—
Holiday Answers with Science;  
Dec. 27: No Wacky Wednesday. 
 

CODING CLUB:  Wednesdays • 5:00 ‐ 6:00 p.m.  
Learn programming, apps and more for kids ages 
10 ‐ 18. 
 

BABY BOOKWORMS:  Thursdays • 11 a.m. & 
11:30 a.m. Baby Bookworms is a parent‐child lap 
sit program designed for babies from birth to 24 
months. 

            Library Events in December 
ADULTING 101 SERIES: Self‐Care & MeditaƟon 
Tuesday, December 5 • 5:00 – 6:30 PM 
AdulƟng 101 is designed for emerging adults ages 
13—21 to gain life skills to crush adulthood. This 
month, special guests from Life’s Worth Living and 
Red Tree Yoga will show us self‐care strategies to 
combat anxiety and more. Dress comfortably for 
this stress‐free night. Space is limited. 

 

THE CHRISTMAS WISH: A Readers Theater by 
LaForge Encore Theatre Company 
Thursday, December 14 • 6:00 – 6:30 PM 
Families Welcome! 
 

FAMILY EVENT: A Trip to Whoville 
Monday, December 18 • 6:00 – 7:30 PM 
Join us for a night in Whoville preparing for our 
favorite holiday season! Play fun games, create a 
craŌ, join a Grinch story Ɵme, and so much more! 
 

BLOOD DRIVE 
Thursday, December 21 • 2:00 – 7:00 PM 
Give a wonderful giŌ this season. Give blood. 
Contact the library to schedule a donaƟon Ɵme 
 

TEEN CHILL TIME 
Tuesday, December 26 • 5:00 – 7:00 PM 
Relax with an aŌernoon just chilling with your 
friends. Enjoy games, craŌs, computers, & snacks. 
 

TEEN MOVIE: ELF 
Wednesday, December 27 • 5:00 – 7:00 PM 
 

LIBRARY LATE‐OVER: AŌer Hours Teen Lock‐In 
Friday, December 29 • 6:30 – 8:00 PM 
It’s another aŌer‐hours lock‐in for teens! Come 
play all your favorite night games like Hide‐and‐Go
‐Seek, Murder in the Dark, and Capture the Flag. 
There are craŌs and even a movie ‐ something for 
everyone! Refreshments!  Space is limited. 
Pre‐registraƟon begins December 18. Call or 
come in to claim your spot.  (Ages 12‐18). 
 
 
 

LIBRARY CLOSURES 
Dec. 25 (Christmas Day) &  Jan. 1 (New Year’s Day) 

 

 
 
This may seem like common sense to 
some, but when dealing with emergency 

situations we commonly see drivers panic and 
over-react or react incorrectly when they see an 
emergency vehicle with lights and sirens approaching 
them. Here are some rules to remember: 
 
 

1. You must yield the right of way. 
2. Drive to the far right edge of the curb. 
3. Clear the intersection. 
4. You must STOP! 

 
 

When you see an emergency vehicle approaching, 
(if possible) pull your vehicle to the far right side of the 
roadway. If you can’t pull right then leave room for the 
emergency vehicle to get by. If you are already stopped, 
stay put! Once the emergency vehicle has passed, be sure 
to re-enter the travel lane with caution. Always keep the 
intersection clear because you don’t know which way the 
emergency vehicle will have to go. As curious as you may 
be, do not follow an emergency vehicle leaving a scene. 
Finally, if you come to an intersection blocked by 
emergency vehicles, slow down! Watch for directions given 
by police personnel on the scene and proceed as directed. 

 Guiding Good Choices® 
 

FREE PARENTING WORKSHOPS 
FIVE WEEK COURSE TO HELP STRENGTHEN FAMILIES 

TUESDAY NIGHTS 
JAN. 23, 30, FEB. 6, 13,  20 

7:00 - 9:00 pm @ TOOELE CITY HALL 

Register:  www.tooelecity.org (online) | 435-843-2185 | stacys@tooelecity.org 

Wishes for our Children/Data | Setting Guidelines | Avoiding Trouble  

Managing Conflict | Strengthening Family Bonds 

128 West Vine Street  |  Tooele, UT  84074  |  (435) 882‐2182  |  www.tooelelibrary.org 

 
QUESTION 

PERSUADE 

& REFER 

Ask A Question, Save a Life! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday, January 18, 2017 
7:00 - 8:30 p.m. at Tooele 

Tooele City Hall 
(90 N. Main St., Tooele) 

SUICIDE PREVENTION TRAINING 
Come learn how you can help. 

 Register at  
tooelecity.org 

or contact Heidi 
at 435.843.2188 

heidip@tooelecity.org 

 



 There will be no garbage pickup on Monday, December 25, 2017 (Christmas Day) or 
Monday, January 1, 2018 (New Year’s Day). On these weeks, service will be delayed one 
day starting with the holiday.  If you have any questions, please call Tooele City 
(435) 843-2150 or Ace Disposal (435) 882-7009. 
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Tooele City reminds  citizens of 
an ordinance prohibiting parking 
on any city street from 
November 1st to March 31st 
during the hours of 2 am to 6 am. 

 

City snow plow drivers can’t remove snow from your 
street if there are cars and trucks parked in their 
way. You could be ticketed!  
 

Please help City snow plow drivers by not parking on 
the streets and keeping things like basketball hoops 
off the streets.  Thank you! 

Parking on City Streets Just a reminder as the winter months 
approach, residential and business 
sidewalks must be cleared of snow, hail, 
ice, and sleet within 24 hours after a 

storm stops. Please do not blow or shovel your snow 
out onto the streets.  Tooele City Code 4-11-15 (2) 
states: “It is unlawful for any person to place or 
propel, or cause to be placed or propelled, snow, ice, 
hail, or sleet in the public way or in any manner which 
poses a hazard to vehicular or pedestrian traffic.” 
     Please be courteous to your neighbors, do not 
blow leaves, snow or other debris into their yards. 

Thank you! 

 

 
 
 

If you are interested in performing for 
Fridays on Vine, please submit an application 
(available online at www.tooelecity.org) along 
with a 2-3 minute CD or provide your YouTube 
link to the Tooele City Arts Council by 5:00 p.m. 
on December 29, 2017.  

Applications may be submitted 
by email to  

hollyt@tooelecity.org 
 

or by mail to 
Tooele City Hall 

Attention:  Holly Tippetts 
90 North Main St.  

Tooele, Utah  84074 
Questions? Call Holly Tippetts at (435) 843-2141 

 

   

 
 
 
 

Free indoor play for kids! 

Dow James Building 
(435 West 400 North, Tooele) 

 

FRIDAYS 
10:00AM—11:30AM 

December 1st: Dance 
December 8th: Yoga 
December 15th: Parachutes 
December 22nd:  Racing 
December 29th: No activity 

Kids on 
the 

Move 

Tooele City Arts Council is pleased to announce 

Eclipse 6 
Monday / December 4 / 7:00 pm 

Tooele High School Auditorium 
(301 W. Vine St., Tooele) 

 

Admission: One can of food per ticket 
(proceeds benefit the Tooele Food Bank) 

 

Tickets are available now at Tooele City Hall or 
the Tooele City Library. Tickets will be available at the 

door until they’re gone. 
 

Questions? hollyt@tooelecity.org or 435-843-2141. 

Holiday Concert 
Santa Claus is Coming 

         to town! 
 

Santa Parade 
 Sat., December 2 
 10:00 a.m. 

 

Meet Santa after the Parade! 
 

Parade route starts at 50 West and 
Vine Street and will proceed west on 
Vine Street to the Tooele Technical 

College (88 South Tooele Blvd.) 
where you can visit with Santa and 
enjoy hot chocolate and cookies. 

www.utahca.org 



Keep Your Pipes Open To Avoid 
Freezing! 
Every year when the weather turns cold the 
City sees a rash of reports of frozen pipes. 

The best thing that you can do to prevent this in your home 
is to keep the pipes open. Leaving a slow drip or trickle in a 
faucet overnight, when the temperature and water usage is 
lowest, can prevent the water in your pipes from sitting still 
and freezing. As the weather gets colder over a longer 
stretch of time, the ground freezes deeper and deeper and 
puts more homes at risk of frozen pipes every day. Yes, the 
slow drip or trickle may end up costing you a little extra on 
your water bill, but that  amount will always be dramatically 
less than the cost to repair frozen pipes in your home and 
the water damage it can cause.  Questions? Call our Public 
Works Department at 435-843-2130. For after hours 
(non life-threatening) emergencies, please call dispatch at 
435-882-5600. 

Happy Holidays from Tooele City 
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Holiday Wishes 
from, 

Tooele City 
90 N. Main Street 
Tooele, UT  84074 

(435) 843-2100     
www.tooelecity.org 

Anyone offering a service from their 
home, for compensation, requires a 
Tooele City Business License. Please 
call the Tooele City Recorder’s Office 
435-843-2110 for more information. 

A L L  d o o r ‐ t o ‐d o o r  s a l e s m e n 
(Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must 
be licensed with Tooele City and must 
have a 2017 PURPLE Tooele City ID 
Badge on and in plain sight.  If a 
salesperson is not wearing a badge, 
call 435-843‐2110 or Dispatch at  
435-882‐5600 (after 5 p.m. and on 
weekends). Please be sure to give 
Dispatch a description of the 
individual along with the direction 
they are headed. 

 
ATTENTION  BUSINESS 

OWNERS! 
Business License Renewals for 2018 
should be arriving by mail just after 
December 1, 2017.  You can mail in your 
payment, bring your payment in person 
to the Finance Department at City Hall 
OR leave your payment in the Utility 
Payment Drop Box on the south side of 
City Hall. You have through the month 
of January to renew your license. On 
February 1, 2018 a 50% late fee will be 
assessed. If you are no longer in 
business, please let us know in writing 
by e-mailing lisac@tooelecity.org or fax 
(435) 843-2119 and we will close your 
license.  If you have any questions or 
concerns, please call the Recorder’s 
Office at (435) 843-2110. Thank you! 

Handel’s “Messiah”  
33rd Annual Community Rendition 

December 17, 2017  |  7:30 P.M. 
Tooele High School Auditorium 

Free Event!  All Welcome! 

Sponsored by Tooele City Family Recreation and the Tooele Boys and Girls Club 

Who:  Families of All Ages 

Date:  Monday, December 11, 2017 • Time:  6:30 p.m. 

Location:  Dow James Building (438 W. 400 N., Tooele) 

Your family will be making 12 gifts to share with a family or individual in 
need.  Please take time as a family before the activity to think of someone 
that you would like to share this holiday experience with). There is no charge 
to participate in the activity, but you must pre-register. Registration will open 
on December 1st. Space is limited and will fill up fast! 

To pre-register, visit our website www.tooelecity.org. Click on the 
ONLINE Registration/Reservation button. For more information, please 

contact Tooele City Parks and Recreation at 435-843-2142 or 
terras@tooelecity.org. 

 

Once all the spaces are full no more registrations will be taken. 

 

The local chapter of the Disabled American Veterans (DAV) meets 
the 3rd Thursday of each month. The Executive Committee 
meetings are at 7:00 p.m. and the General Meetings are at 8:00 p.m. 
Both meetings are held at the Tooele Pioneer Museum located at 
47 E. Vine St., Tooele (rear basement entrance). No meetings are 

held in July or December. For more info., contact Commander James G. Yale at 
jimjulieyale@msn.com or call 435‐849‐0521 or call Adjutant Penny Larsen at 801‐644‐6002. 
Serving American Veterans & their families. All veterans & spouses welcome!  

M O N D A Y  -  F R I D A Y  
438 W. 400 N., Tooele 

THE BUILDING MAY NOT BE 
AVAILABLE SOME DAYS DUE TO 

RENTALS/EVENTS. 

T H E  D O W  J A M E S  
B U I L D I N G  I S  O P E N  

F O R  W A L K I N G  

 


